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No Recourse to a Fair Appeal
Lives are at stake in the decisions rendered in refugee claims.  A meaningful appeals process for rejected refugee claimants is a vital safeguard against returning someone to a situation where they may face grave human rights abuses, even death.  The absence of an appeal on the merits has been recognized as a fundamental flaw in the Canadian refugee determination system by both the Inter-American Commission on Human Rights and the UN High Commissioner for Refugees.







The Canadian refugee determination system does not allow for an appeal of a negative decision on the merits of the claim.  The Canadian Immigration and Refugee Protection Act (IRPA), passed by Parliament in 2002, included a long overdue improvement to Canada’s refugee determination system.  The Act introduced an appeal on the merits for refugee claimants whose claims were denied.  The proposed Refugee Appeal Division would consider appeals based on questions of law, fact, or mixed law and fact.  However, two months before the new Act was to enter into force, the Minister of Citizenship and Immigration announced he would delay the implementation of the Refugee Appeal Division.  He initially indicated that the appeal would be implemented within the year, but has subsequently announced that he is now considering a complete overhaul of the Canadian refugee determination system.

This failure to implement the new appeal is a disappointing one.  The consequences of the failure are all the more serious because under the new Act only one member of the Immigration and Refugee Board, instead of the previous two, conducts refugee hearings and makes the final decision.  Amnesty International has longstanding concerns that the process for appointing members to the Immigration and Refugee Board does not assure their independence and expertise.

The time is now for Canada to ensure its refugee determination system is improved.  A solution lies in implementing the Refugee Appeal Division within the Immigration and Refugee Protection Act.  
Take ACTION!





Write to the Minister of Citizenship and Immigration and call on the Canadian government to:





Act immediately to establish the new Refugee Appeal Division of the Immigration and Refugee Board.





Please point out that the lack of an appeal on the merits puts people's lives and safety at risk. The lack has been recognized as a fundamental flaw in the Canadian refugee determination system.  








